
M I S S I O N A R I E S  T O
R O A T A N ,  H O N D U R A S  

Many are receiving discipleship and
showing real growth in their
spiritual lives!

Ever’s visa was approved!

One of our missionary teachers,
Ashley, got engaged!

P R A I S E S

P R A Y E R  R E Q U E S T S  

C O N T A C T

Guidance in planning a furlough in
2025.

God to strengthen marriages in
the church.

Our ministry needs English teachers.

Sending Church
Cleveland Baptist Church
216-671-2822

CarolCarneyRN@gmail.com

Mission board 
Heartland Baptist Missions
www.heartlandbaptistmissions.org

 S E P T E M B E R / O C T O B E R
U P D A T E S

Dear brothers and sisters in
Christ,

Fall means rainy season here on
the island, and we are praising
the Lord that we haven’t had to
call off any days of school due to
the weather. We are enjoying
some “fall” church activities,
even though temperatures
continue be in the mid-80's. 

September 15 was Honduran
Independence Day and we
celebrated with the annual
school picnic. Many parents and
family members of our students
joined us in a ceremony
recognizing Honduran culture
followed by a school-wide
picnic. We also enjoyed a week-
long fall break where we spent
time with our teachers and
hosted a picnic for our church
family.

The Sandres
Family



Carol enjoyed planning an early Thanksgiving themed ladies meeting, which was a
great time of fun games, good food, and a refreshing time in the Word. It is exciting to
see a good group of ladies who have the desire to serve the Lord and grow more in Him
daily. We are happy that we have recently been able to get a nursery started, staffed by
our sweet ladies each service. 

Ever is looking forward to taking a group of men to the mainland to a men’s conference
at our dear friends the Rolston’s church in Santa Rita. We are excited to see the Lord
work in their lives! Please be in prayer that God would raise up strong, spiritual leaders
in the church. Satan has been attaching marriages lately in the church. We are also
looking forward this month to hosting Ever’s home pastor to preach at our first annual
Couple’s Banquet. We are praying that souls will be saved and marriages strengthened
as a result. 

Finally, thank you so incredibly much for your prayers for the past 3 years as we have
been in the process for Ever’s visa. Praise the Lord, he has been approved and we look
forward to coming to the States for furlough in 2025 so you may all to get to know Ever!

Thank you for your continued prayers,
Ever, Carol, Santi, and Lia


